



## City of Long Beach Working Together to Serve

## Office of Gerrie Schipske Councilwoman, Fifth District Memorandum

Date: August 21, 2007

To: HONORABLE MAYOR AND MEMBERS OF THE CITY COUNCIL

From: Councilwoman Gerrie Schipske

Subject: AGENDA ITEM: Request for City Attorney to Advise the City Council on

Legal Issues Related to Allowing Casino Type Gambling Within the City of

Long Beach

## **BACKGROUND**

The City of Long Beach is a prime tourist location in need of a steady source of revenue to support the public services and infrastructure of a city its size.

California has seen an explosive growth and acceptance of casino-type gambling over the past ten years that has resulted in millions of dollars of needed revenue for both the State and the local jurisdictions where these casinos are located.

Long Beach should not pass up the opportunity to add to its "tourist spots" a first-class, casino that could potentially provide a source of revenue that will allow the City to meet its obligations to provide first class public services and infrastructure to its residents.

There are a variety of legal issues that must be addressed for Long Beach to move forward with this concept that must be presented to the City Council for its review and decision.

## **RECOMENDATION:**

It is requested by the City Council that the City Attorney provide a memorandum outlining the legal issues that need to be addressed in order to allow casino-style gambling within the City of Long Beach. Should the City Attorney advise that this issue requires the vote of the residents of Long Beach, then it is also requested that appropriate language be prepared so that this matter can be placed before the voters at the City's next general election to be held in February 2008,